
Just for fun, all are encouraged to wear holiday PJs - students, staff and families too!

Troy Newsletter
November 6, 2023

Notes from the Principal, Mrs. Roux …

In this week’s message, I’d like to recognize all veterans for your service and
commitment to our country. Thank you for your dedication and sacrifice!

Despite the warmer temperatures of this past weekend, we all know that the cold weather is coming soon. This is a
good time to remind all families to please send students to school dressed appropriately every day. A good rule of
thumb right now is send your child dressed in layers so that they are comfortable both inside and outside. Outside
activities are an expectation for every day as long as it’s not pouring rain or below 10 degrees (hopefully we still have a
while before it’s that cold). Students should start getting in the habit of bringing hats and mittens and soon boots, snow
pants, etc. It is very important that all students have the necessary clothing for outside as we do not have adequate
coverage to keep students inside if they are not prepared. Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you need any support
with warmer clothing for cold weather - as fast as kiddos outgrow things, it can be challenging to keep up with having
everything they need.

Reminders this week include:

● At this time, we are still asking that students be dropped off at the main entrance where a staff member will
greet them and escort them inside.

● Daily dismissal time will begin with parent pick ups at 3:00, followed by bus dismissals beginning at
approximately 3:15. Parents are asked to pull up to the entrance and your child will be brought out to meet
your car.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have questions, concerns, or need support for your child or your family.
Have a great week!

(email: lroux@rsu3.org school phone: 948-2280 home phone: 568-3980 cell: 323-0990)

Notes from the Office:
Our office has recently received the 2023 Neighbor for
Neighbor Holiday Assistance applications from WCAP.
If your family is in need of holiday food baskets and/or
gifts, please call the Office and an envelope will be
sent home with your student. The application due
dates are as follows: For Thanksgiving is November
1st and Christmas is December 1st.

Be sure to wear your favorite holiday pjs
when you join us for our upcoming
holiday brunch - see details below.

Important Upcoming Dates…..

11/10 - Veteran’s Day - No School

11/13 - School Board Mtg at Monroe School

11/22-24 - Thanksgiving Break

mailto:lroux@rsu3.org
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Check out what’s happening at Troy School … Week of: 10/30

K/1 What a change of weather this week!

Our class observed the seasonal changes by:
- Noticing and talking about trees that lose their leaves in the

winter.
- Learning about temperature and thermometers.
- Reading the thermometer as we checked the weather each

morning.
- Learning about how the season affects what we wear and

what games might be fun now that leaves are on the ground!!

On Friday, we had our first SNAP-ED class with Miss Georgia, she
taught us all about Broccoli and how our taste buds learn about new
foods. We did “vegetable/fruit yoga” and taste tested canned
tangerines!

Favorite books of the week:
- Our Table by Peter H. Reynolds
- Little Tree by Loren Long
- Monsters Don’t Eat Broccoli by Barbara Hicks

2/3 This week in 2nd & 3rd we have been working on exploring some
hands-on math stations. We are working with concrete math
materials to discover new math concepts. In reading students
continue their work on vowel teams.

4/5 This week in social studies, we learned about Marco Polo. Marco Polo was a famous
explorer who wrote a book you can still read today. Marco Polo traveled the silk road.
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By Abby
In social studies this week, we learned aboutMarco Polo. Marco Polo
was an Italian explorer who traveled from Italy to China and told the
king about stories he had and he inspired other people to explore from
the books hewrote. By Zach

We played Marco Polo. When we played, we moved the desks then one person

was Marco and the other people yelled Polo. It was so fun! I got out every time.

By Eben

This week, we did writing stories on the computer. The stories are about monsters and a

main character. The main character in my story is named Angel and the monster is named

Scary Kitty. Scary Kitty tries to scare Angel by locking her up in her bedroom. By

Allyson

Library Mrs Spinning’s class finished Wildfire by Rodman Philbrick, so we
will be starting The Wild Robot Protects by Peter Brown next week.
This is the 3rd book in the series, and many of the students enjoyed
the first two books last year while waiting for this one to come out!

Miss K’s class is in the thick of the first The Wild Robot book, and we
can’t get enough! We’ll make it through this one in no time!

Miss Bear’s class enjoyed The Hallo-weiner by Dav Pilkey. This gave
us the opportunity to talk about being kind to others, as well as how it
made us feel when we were teased by others.

Agriculture This week, we met a special guest….Mrs. H.! Mrs. H. volunteered
during our agriculture classes and will be joining us in future weeks
as well. Thank you so much, Mrs. H.! With K-1 students in tow, we
ventured out on a Fruit Frolic around the schoolyard. We learned
that fruits are a suitcase for seeds. Students found apples,
raspberries, and even pumpkins! The older students explored
leaves. Miss K.’s class learned about the parts of a leaf, then
collected some for pressing. Mrs. Spinning’s class finished our
maple tree identification and gathered leaves for pressing as well.

SEL This week all classes learned about impulse and impulse control. We
practiced our impulse control by playing some group games where
students had to keep their impulses at bay.

G/T Here are the steps to refer a student for G/T services:

1- Go to RSU 3 district web site
2 - select "departments"
3 - select "curriculum and instruction
4 - select "gifted and talented"
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5 - scroll down to find the form, which can be filled out right on
line.
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